Council Reports/Items

Month: February 2022

Submitted by: Mayor Nancy Young, (March 1, 2022)

These are monthly reports from meetings and events attended. Any additional asks will be made on the .

dais.

Meetings

San Joaquin Council of Governments SAN JOAQUIN COUNCIL OF GOVERNMENTS - Meeting of
BOARD OF DIRECTORS on 2/24/2022 at 4:00 PM (legistar.com)

o AB361 Meeting for continuance of virtually attended meetings

o Board Meeting — Main issues: Public Hearing on Proposed Methodology for Regional
Housing Plan, Stockton Mobility Collective Project Update: E-carshare and E-bikeshare
Demonstration Phase to begin in March, and 2022 Regional Transportation
Plan/Sustainable Communities Strategy (RTP/SCS) Schedule Update. See Agenda.

San Joaquin Regional Rail Commission (ACE) SJRRC Board Meeting February 4, 2022 - San
Joaquin Regional Rail Commission '

o Main issues: Approve a Resolution to submit grant applications, agreements,
certifications and assurances to obtain State Rail Assistance (SRA) Funding for a
Locomotive Simulator Purchase; Approve Resolution approving Amendment 03 to the
agreement with Nomad Digital, Inc. for Next Generation Wi-Fi Services; and approve
Amendment 03 to the agreement with Edgeworth Integration, LLC for Security Camera
Equipment and Maintenance Services. See agenda.

TUSD City/Schools Liaison Meeting
Tracy Unified School District Stem Collaborative Meeting

o The challenge is how to get STEM access and exposure to all TUSD students. The
combined group of TUSD and varied community partners began to brainstorm ways to
carry out the plans they have including getting volunteers from the targeted industries
to connect with the students. Determined more detailed list of courses and topics to
focus on resources, including the opportunity for the City of Tracy participation.

South San Joaquin County Fire Authority (JPA) SSICFA Board Meeting | Agendas & Minutes |
South San Joaquin County Fire Authority (sicfire.org)

o Congratulations to Councilmember Eleassia Davis voted in as 2022 Board Chair.

o Main issues: Received the annual financial statements with independent auditor’s
report for Fiscal Year Ending June 30, 2021; and Approved a resolution and amended
various sections of the South San Joaquin County Fire Authority’s Compensation and
Benefit Plan for the Unrepresented Employee Units, effective February 15, 2022
(updated the Fire Inspector position benefits). See Agenda.

San Joaquin Partnerships — Home - SJ Partnership {sanjoaguinpartnership.com)

o Attended meetings to build on the synergies and compiled resources within the : -
partnership. Along with Tracy Econ Dev Dir Michael Nimon, we continue to pursue
economic opportunities presented by the partnership. The Annual Conference and
Economic Summit will be held virtually on March 24, 2022 @10am:
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San Joaquin City Selection Meeting —

o Chaired the meeting with main issues: Approval of One Position to the CAL-ID System /
Remote Area Network Committee and appointed Mayor Nancy Young; and
appointments to the San Joaquin Valley Unified Air Pollution Control District Citizen’s
Advisory Committee.

League of California Cities Board Meeting — Walnut Creek — Moved forward with the Board’s
approval of a new standing Board Governance Committee and a first-year work plan for the
Committee that establishes priority issues for the initial year of work.

Special Events

Tracy Chamber of Commerce Ribbon Cutting for The Bar Method Tracy and attended the “Fire
and Ice 60" Annual Tracy Chamber Gala.

Spoke at the Rally for Oscar Grant Day as proclaimed by Oakland City Council. Oscar Grant’s
mother, Rev. Wanda Johnson is a resident of Tracy and requested my attendance.

Attended Tracy Bike Life Grand Opening

Attended (planned judge)} the Miss San Joaquin County and other crowning.

- Continue to pursue the VOLT Institute in preliminary meeting.

Initial meetings with Livability to see if a fit for City and possible mutual partnerships.
Attended the 1 Annual Tracy Police Department Awards Ceremony at The Grand.

Attend Tracy African American Association meeting and speak on Black History Month.
Attend Tracy Golden Agers meeting and help package items to distribute to the homeless.
Attended DARE Graduations at George Kelley and Jacobson Elementary

Presented certificate to Saksham Madaan for his Eagle Scout Court of Honor

Spoke at National Braver Angel Event on Race Relations

Participated in a virtual recording for San Joaquin County Behavioral Health Black History Month
Program “I am Multi-dimensional”

Attended City Homelessness Meeting

Honor to be aired for Black History Month program on KCRA (Interviewed by Anchor Brandy
Cummings) as the first African American Mayor for Tracy.



TRACY EARTH PROJECT

A 501(c)3 nonprofit, Est.201
FOR OUR COMMUNITY, FOR OUR PLANET,
FOR OUR FUTURE

Announcement: This year Tracy Earth Project is partnering with the City of Tracy for our Earth Day event
which will be held on Saturday April 23rd From 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. It will be located on 9th street adjacent
to the Farmer’s Market. Then that same day in the afternoon at 3 p.m. we will head over to the
Community Center for a showing of the movie Kiss the Ground, where we will also have on hand a panel
of community guest speakers.

If any organization wishes to be a sponsor for this event or have a booth at this event highlighting their
organizations environmental stewardship they can find more information at TracyEarthProject.com under
the events tab.

https://tracyearthproject.com/events/

This is a family fun event with activities for the entire family. We are in the planning stages for partnering
to help plant trees as well as a bicycle safety bike rodeo. Thank you and we look forward to seeing you all
there.-

Tracy Earth Project, Inc.

www.TracyEarthProject.com



https://tracyearthproject.com/events/
http://www.tracyearthproject.com/

From: Adem Cooper [N

Sent: Tuesday, March 1, 2022 11:22 AM
To: Tracy City Council <tracycitycouncil@cityoftracy.org>
Subject: Thank you for funding the Tracy Aquatic Center

Dear Honorable Mayor and City Council Members,

Thank you for supporting the Tracy Aquatic Center's funding! Your support in moving the project
forward on a much faster timeline is much appreciated. We are grateful for your commitment in
bringing the Aquatic Center to our community, and we look forward to continuing to work with you as
the process continues.

Thank you.

From: VICTOR DE LA CERDA <[

Sent: Tuesday, March 1, 2022 11:30 AM
To: Tracy City Council <tracycitycouncil@cityoftracy.org>
Subject: Thank you for funding the Tracy Aquatic Center

Dear Honorable Mayor and City Council Members, Thank you for supporting the Tracy Aquatic Center's
funding! Your support in moving the project forward on a much faster timeline is much appreciated. We
are grateful for your commitment in bringing the Aquatic Center to our community, and we look forward to
continuing to work with you as the process continues. Thank you.

From: Brian Pham <

Sent: Tuesday, March 1, 2022 11:40 AM
To: Tracy City Council <tracycitycouncil@cityoftracy.org>
Subject: Thank you for funding the Tracy Aquatic Center

Dear Honorable Mayor and City Council Members,

Thank you for supporting the Tracy Aquatic Center's funding! Your support in moving the project
forward on a much faster timeline is much appreciated. We are grateful for your commitment in
bringing the Aquatic Center to our community, and we look forward to continuing to work with you as
the process continues.

Thank you.

----- Original Message-----

From: Eduardo Gomes < -

Sent: Tuesday, March 1, 2022 11:42 AM
To: Tracy City Council <tracycitycouncil@cityoftracy.org>
Subject: Thank you for funding the Tracy Aquatic Center
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Dear Honorable Mayor and City Council Members,

Thank you for supporting the Tracy Aquatic Center's funding! Your support in moving the project
forward on a much faster timeline is much appreciated. We are grateful for your commitment in
bringing the Aquatic Center to our community, and we look forward to continuing to work with you as
the process continues.

Thank you.

----- Original Message-----

From: Eduardo Gomes <[ G-

Sent: Tuesday, March 1, 2022 11:42 AM
To: Tracy City Council <tracycitycouncil@cityoftracy.org>
Subject: Thank you for funding the Tracy Aquatic Center

Dear Honorable Mayor and City Council Members,

Thank you for supporting the Tracy Aquatic Center's funding! Your support in moving the project
forward on a much faster timeline is much appreciated. We are grateful for your commitment in
bringing the Aquatic Center to our community, and we look forward to continuing to work with you as
the process continues.

Thank you.

From: Ryan Richey <_>

Sent: Tuesday, March 1, 2022 12:36 PM

To: Tracy City Council <tracycitycouncil@cityoftracy.org>
Subject: Thank you for funding the Tracy Aquatic Center

Dear Honorable Mayor and City Council Members,

Thank you for supporting the Tracy Aquatic Center's funding! Your support in moving the project
forward on a much faster timeline is much appreciated. We are grateful for your commitment in
bringing the Aquatic Center to our community, and we look forward to continuing to work with you as
the process continues.

Thank you.

Best Regards,
Ryan Richey
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From: Zoom Photography I -

Sent: Tuesday, March 1, 2022 12:35 PM
To: Tracy City Council <tracycitycouncil@cityoftracy.org>
Subject: Thank you for funding the Tracy Aquatic Center

Dear Honorable Mayor and City Council Members,

Thank you for supporting the Tracy Aquatic Center's funding! Your support in moving the project
forward on a much faster timeline is much appreciated. We are grateful for your commitment in
bringing the Aquatic Center to our community, and we look forward to continuing to work with you as
the process continues.

Thank you

Karrena Amado

CEO, Director of Photography
Zoom Photography

Pros in Action Swim Photography

From: Brian DeHart <_>

Sent: Tuesday, March 1, 2022 1:21 PM
To: Tracy City Council <tracycitycouncil@cityoftracy.org>
Subject: Thank you for funding the Tracy Aquatic Center

Dear Honorable Mayor and City Council Members, Thank you for supporting the Tracy Aquatic Center's
funding! Your support in moving the project forward is much appreciated. We are grateful for your
commitment in bringing the Aquatic Center to our community. Thank you.

From: Betty Pharn SN

Sent: Tuesday, March 1, 2022 1:33 PM
To: Tracy City Council <tracycitycouncil@cityoftracy.org>
Subject: Thank you for funding the Tracy Aquatic Center

Dear Honorable Mayor and City Council Members,

Thank you for supporting the Tracy Aquatic Center's funding! Your support in moving the project
forward on a much faster timeline is much appreciated. We are grateful for your commitment in
bringing the Aquatic Center to our community, and we look forward to continuing to work with you as
the process continues.

Thank you.
Betty Pham

From: Daisy Bracamonte <_>

Sent: Tuesday, March 1, 2022 1:45 PM
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To: Tracy City Council <tracycitycouncil@cityoftracy.org>
Subject: Thank you for funding the Tracy Aquatic Center

Dear Honorable Mayor and City Council Members,

Thank you for supporting the Tracy Aquatic Center's funding! Your support in moving the project
forward on a much faster timeline is much appreciated. We are grateful for your commitment in
bringing the Aquatic Center to our community, and we look forward to continuing to work with you as
the process continues.

Thank you.

From: Terry Fonseca <IN -

Sent: Tuesday, March 1, 2022 3:09 PM
To: Tracy City Council <tracycitycouncil@cityoftracy.org>
Subject: Thank you for funding the Tracy Aquatic Center

Dear Honorable Mayor and City Council Members, Thank you for supporting
the Tracy Aquatic Center's funding! Your support in moving the project
forward on a much faster timeline is much appreciated. We are grateful for
your commitment in bringing the Aquatic Center to our community, and we
look forward to continuing to work with you as the process continues. Thank
you.

From: Robert Montenegro <|||| GGG

Sent: Tuesday, March 1, 2022 4:02 PM
To: Tracy City Council <tracycitycouncil@cityoftracy.org>
Subject: Thank you for funding the Tracy Aquatic Center

Dear Honorable Mayor and City Council Members, Thank you for supporting the Tracy Aquatic Center's
funding! Your support in moving the project forward on a much faster timeline is much appreciated. We
are grateful for your commitment in bringing the Aquatic Center to our community, and we look
forward to continuing to work with you as the process continues. Thank you.

Robert Montenegro

----- Original Message-----

From: Rosalva Vargas <

Sent: Tuesday, March 1, 2022 4:03 PM
To: Tracy City Council <tracycitycouncil@cityoftracy.org>
Subject: Thank you for funding the Tracy Aquatic Center
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Dear Honorable Mayor and City Council Members,

Thank you for supporting the Tracy Aquatic Center's funding! Your support in moving the project
forward on a much faster timeline is much appreciated. We are grateful for your commitment in
bringing the Aquatic Center to our community, and we look forward to continuing to work with you as
the process continues.

Thank you.

Sent from my iPad

----- Original Message-----

From: John Errecalde <_>

Sent: Tuesday, March 1, 2022 4:06 PM
To: Tracy City Council <tracycitycouncil@cityoftracy.org>
Subject: Support for Tracy Aquatic Center

Dear Honorable Mayor and City Council Members,
| am writing to express my support for the funding and development of the Tracy Aquatic Center. Our
community and most importantly our children are in desperate need of a local water park. Please

support the funding of the center in this year's budget.

Thank you.

Sent from my iPhone
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PUBLIC COMMENT
AGENDA ITEM 3.A

From: |

Sent: Monday, February 28, 2022 6:51 AM

To: Public Comment <publiccomment@cityoftracy.org>

Subject: Regular Meeting March 1, 2022 7:00 p.m. - Agenda Item #3a - Revised Land Use Plan Westside
Project

Good evening mayor, council members,

I’'m writing to you in regards to the request by developers of the Westside project, asking the city
to revise the land use designation for parts of the Westside property to allow warehouse
activities on the Westside property which is located south of 11th St. and west of Lammers,
directly across from Kimball High School. | don’t believe the community is in favor of warehouses
and their attendant truck traffic on 11th & Lammers, across from a high school and the first thing
visitors see when they arrive in Tracy from the 11th St 205 exit.

The developers conducted a public input meeting and an opinion survey which focused on two
alternative land use options. One is Business Park Industrial and the other Residential. The
developer's consultants asked meeting and survey participants to choose between these two
alternatives, neither of which were preferred by a majority, but the Industrial land use option
allowing warehouses is preferred by the developer.

Digging into the consultant report, you'll find that positive ratings for other land use options were
given by survey respondents as follows:

Public gathering places 75%

Main street retail 73%

Hospital/medical 73%

Business park industrial 51%

Large format distribution (warehouses) 26%

The various residential land use options (single family, condo, etc.) received between 20% and
29% positive ratings.

In short, the community would like to see retail, gathering places, medical and business park
industrial but no residential and no warehouses in this area of town.

Thank you



